
                                       

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

INTERGRATED DEVELOPMENT PLAN (IDP) 2025/26 

AND 

MTREF BUDGET 2025/26, 2026/27 & 2027/28 

                                                  

Notice is hereby given, in terms of Section 21 (1) (a), (b) and (c) of the Local Governmet: 

Munucipal Systems Act, 32 of 2000, read with Section 16 (1) of the Local Governmet: Municipal 

Finance Management Act (MFMA), 56 of 2003 that the Executive Mayor of Ngwathe Local 

Municipality has, at its Urgent Special Council Meeting held on Friday, 30 May 2025 at Master 

Nakedi Sports Centre in Tumahole, tabled and approved the municipality’s reviewed 2025 – 2026 

Integrated Development Plan, 2025/2026 – 2027/2028 MTREF Budget, Budget Related Policies 

and Tariffs. 

 

Community member and all interested parties are therefore encouraged and invited to make 

comments on the documents. 

 

Copies of the municipality’s reviewed 2025 – 2026 Integrated Development Plan and 2025/2026 

– 2027/2028 MTREF Budget are available for inspection at all Municipal Offices in our muicipal 

areas and they can also be accessed in our municipal website: www.ngwathe.fs.gov.za. The 

electronic copies of these documents can also be requested from the Manager: IDP at email: 

mosalai@ngwathe.co.za, idpsubmissions@ngwathe.co.za and puseletsom@ngwathe.co.za or 

Acting Manager: Budget at email: lepelel@ngwathe.co.za.  

 

For further enquiries, kindly contact Mr. Itumeleng Mosala and/or Ms L Lepele at the Ngwathe 

Municipal Offices at the emial addresses provided. 

 
 

Regards, 

 

 

 

Dr. FP Mothamaha 

Municipal Manager 
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